
24th April 2018 – 12/00596/FUL
Planning Panel Minutes:

The Panel considered the report of the Service Lead, Planning, Infrastructure and 
Development recommending that authority be delegated to enter into a Deed of 
Variation in respect of an application for a proposed development at the above 
address.
 
The erection of 14 two-storey houses (12 x three bedroom and 2 x two bedroom) with 
associated parking, vehicular access from Lower Brownhill Road and space for a 
children's play area.
 
Mark Hewitt (Agent) and Councillors McEwing and Pope (Ward Councillor, objecting) 
were present and with the consent of the Chair addressed the meeting.
 
The presenting officer reported that an objection had been received by Councillor 
Pope. 
 
The Panel then considered the officer recommendation to delegate to the Service 
Lead – Infrastructure, Planning and Development to agree a deed of variation to the 
Section 106 Agreement dated 30 August 2013 to reduce the affordable housing 
provision, on viability grounds, to the provision of one (1) on-site unit, and a financial 
contribution amounting to £25,000.Upon being put to the vote the recommendation 
was lost.
 
A further motion to delegate approval to the Service Lead: Infrastructure, Planning and 
Development to negotiate a Deed of Variation with the developer for two (2) affordable 
housing units was then proposed by Councillor Savage and seconded by Councillor 
Barnes-Andrews.
 
RECORDED VOTE to delegate authority to the Service Lead: Infrastructure, Planning 
and Development to negotiate and enter into a deed of variation.
FOR:  Councillors Savage, Barnes-Andrews, Claisse
Murphy and Wilkinson
ABSTAIN:  Councillors Denness and Hecks
 

RESOLVED that the Panel delegated to Service Lead: Infrastructure, Planning and 
Development authority to negotiate a Deed of Variation with the developer for two (2) 
affordable housing units and vary the Section 106 accordingly.


